
MHCC Advisory Board 

Meeting Minutes 

2/13/2019 

12:00pm 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Scott Etherton, Tim Kennett, Phil Tegeler, Jennifer Brinkman, Gail Anderson 

MEMBERS ABSENT: Arnold Remington, Ruth Lavin, Terri Burchess 

OTHERS PRESENT: Debra Haeffner  

 

Advance public notice of the Advisory Board Meeting was posted on the County-City Building 

bulletin board and the Lancaster County, Nebraska, web site on February 8, 2019. The meeting 

was opened at 12:05 p.m. The Chair noted the location of the Open Meetings Act.  Call for 

approval of December minutes met with a motion to approve by Tegeler, second by Kennett. 

Roll call vote taken resulted in ayes from Etherton, Kennett, Tegeler.  Brinkman abstained, 

Anderson not yet present for vote.  Motion to approve minutes of December meeting as written 

carried.  No additions to February Agenda.  Anderson entered the meeting at 12:08pm. 

Crisis Center Status:  Electronic Locks Update ~ Etherton reviewed the project plan as it related to 

installation of one ‘trial’ lock and the challenges resulting.  After discussion it was recommended 

a meeting be set with Public Building Commission/Property Management to determine the next 

steps in working toward a final resolution. 

Fire Door Lock Release & Emergency Alarm ~ The emergency alarm in the hearing room is now 

properly wired and functioning.  The fire company corrected the hook up at control panel to allow 

for the proper lock release of the fire door, however, Accura Controls has not yet programmed 

the system to allow functionality. 

 Electronic Health Records Software/Credible:  Provider Conference ~ County Board has approved 

Etherton’s attendance to Credible provider conference at end of February.  The nursing supervisor 

has also been invited to attend the conference gratis as she will be partnering in a presentation. 

Billing Update ~ The billing process is not quite up to speed.  Some of the reimbursements that 

were delayed due to software issues  are starting to come in, however, various insurances still 

owe approximately $192,000.  Weekly meetings are being held with the billing department to 

stay on top of any issues.  Current task tickets are filed with Credible to fix another identified 

discrepancy.   

Misc. Documentation ~ The first attempts at revamping some of the EHR forms has proven 

successful with information that is easier to read, provides more pertinent information, and 

increases some ability to gather information.  The re-tooled forms were the discharge summary, 

non-violent practice, medication inventory, mental health tech daily and staffing form. 

Miscellaneous:   CARF Update ~ Committee researched CARF’s recommendation to confirm the 

lack of validity in their findings and a letter of objection was sent.  CARF informed Etherton that 

the agency must submit to have a review with the cost of $6,800 to be incurred by the county.  

Etherton’s rebuttal to this resulted in CARF reducing the number of reviewers/days, thus, 

reducing the price to an estimated $1,800.  County Board has approved the review cost. 

Mental Health Foundation Grants ~ Staff is working on a grant request from the foundation for 

indoor/outdoor items for the client’s entertainment.  This will be submitted as soon as survey 

information is gathered. 

Expanded Medicaid & Region V ~ There are some fears of Region V services being cut due to the 

expanded Medicaid and resulting effects on services provided by Lancaster County. 



Region V Audit ~ A portion of the Crisis Center’s annual audit was completed last week.  The 

fidelity of the program/services provided were all found to be acceptable in the areas of 

Emergency Protective Custody,  Substance Abuse Evaluation, Post-Commitment Days. 

Six Month Statistics & Inpatient Beds update ~ Review of handouts (attachments). 

Post Commitment Dollars ~ Etherton reported that he was informed by Region V that the funding 

for post-commitment days is exhausted and it is only mid-year for this budget.   

 

Motion to adjourn by Anderson, second by Brinkman.  Roll call vote of five unanimous to adjourn.  

Meeting adjourned at 1:05 pm.  

 

Next Meeting is 

March 13th, 2019 at NOON 

825 J Street 


















